Minutes of the Joint Meeting between the Parish Council and the Village Hall and Recreation Ground Management Committee held on Wednesday 21 September 1983 at 7.30pm in Milton Primary School.

- Present: Mrs. B.C. Waterson (in the chair), W.D. Booth, A.D.J. Bull, R. Day, P. Harrold, G. Patten, Mrs. G. Tonks, Mrs. J. Westwood, Mrs. J. Bowyer, Mrs. C. Buttress, Mrs. S. Davidson, Dr. J. Lock, Mr. R. Martin, Mr. R. Norman and the Parish Clerk S.J. Daniels.
- 5717 The minutes of the meeting held on 12 October 1982 having been circulated were confirmed and signed.
- 5718 <u>Car Park.</u> Mr. Norman indicated that he anticipated (5352) increasing the size of the car park. Hardcore would be laid during the current year and gravel the following year.
- 5719 Youth Club. Mr. Martin was pleased with the response and (5353) would consider at a later stage what equipment would be needed. The chairman wished him every success with the venture and repeated the parish council's offer of help towards equipment.
- (5354)

 Aims of Village Hall. In view of the problems of a small committee raising revenue to cover the running costs of the Village Hall and recreation ground Mrs. Davidson asked whether the parish council would approve the principle of raising extra money through the rates.

 The difference between the running costs of the Village Hall and the parish council grant amounted to approx. £2500.

 G.P. agreed that in the present circumstances money should be raised through the rates and proposed that the treasurer of the V.H. Committee work out the actual costs of maintaining the Hall and ground. Both Mr. Norman and Mr. Jones would then be able to meet the Parish Council to discuss the position more fully.

 It was agreed that this discussion take place on Monday 7 November at 7.30pm.

The chairman thanked the Village Hall Committee for their hard work on behalf of the community and declared the meeting closed at 8.45pm.